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T R A N S L A T I O N 

 
 

NOTICE TO THE PUBLIC 
THE SUPERINTENDENT OF BANKS 

 
INFORMS: 

 
 
The Superintendency of Banks deems it necessary to inform the public that the entity called BANCO DE 
DUO S.A. is neither regulated nor supervised by this Superintendency, as it does not hold, currently or 
in the past, any banking license to engage in banking business in or from the Republic of Panama, in 
accordance with the Banking Law. 
 
By virtue of the above, the entity called BANCO DE DUO S.A. is not authorized by this Superintendency 
to use the word "bank" or its derivatives, nor to collect public resources in or from the Republic of Panama, 
directly or indirectly, through the acceptance of money on deposit, or under any other modality. 
 
BANCO DE DUO S.A. publishes on its website that it maintains offices on the 29th floor of Torre de Las 
Américas, information that is not consistent with the premises in the towers of said building. 
 
June 18, 2024 
 

(signed) 
Amauri A. Castillo 

Superintendent 
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